Shared Service Centre Feedback and Information Governance

Mark Rudd, Assistant Director | Shared Services



Antony Steig		
	Date:	17 April 2018
	Our ref:	LBH/7281418
Via email: UIIIIIIIIIIIIIII @UIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIII		
	Email:	@

Dear Mr Steig,

Internal Review of the Freedom of Information Act request reference: LBH/7012218

Thank you for giving us an opportunity to review the response we have sent to your Freedom of Information request.

Your request dated 22 January asked for information regarding the Move 51 Degrees North website, (which is no longer active). You asked:

- 1. Dates of operation (when it was available online)
- 2. Total number of ads/properties posted
- 3. Details of the web hosting service and the package used (showing bandwidth etc)
- 4. A backup copy of the website if available

Regarding question 4, Homes for Haringey (HfH) arranged for the website to be available for a period but you were unhappy that the website would only be available for a limited period. You said:

"You have provided the backup copy of the website but state that this information will only be available until the end of March 2018.

Under the FOIA you can either withhold or disclose information but you have no power to disclose information for a limited time only, after which the information will be retracted from the public domain - this is exactly what you have done with the website backup."

We have therefore considered this as an Internal Review of the response to your request. I'd like to clarify that we do not hold a backup copy of the website. A third party hosted the website and we do not hold it ourselves. I'm sorry that the original response did not make that clear to you but the website was made available to you for a short period to accommodate your request and to be helpful to you. Our formal response under the FOI Act is that we do not hold the information.

I hope that you are satisfied with my response to your complaint. If you are dissatisfied, you may complain to the Information Commissioner, who may be able to help you. Please note that if you wish to refer this case to the Information Commissioner, they normally ask that you do so within two months of our response to you.

You can contact the Commissioner at:

casework@ico.org.uk www.ico.org.uk

Shared Service Centre
Feedback and Information Governance
10th Floor, Alexandra House
225 High Road
Wood Green
London N22 7TR
T 020 8489 1988

Yours sincerely

Sue Dyos Feedback Team Leader